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 Dates to Remember 
Term 3, 2020 

Thursday Sept 24th 

School Assembly @2pm. 
 

Friday September 25th 

Happy Chappy Day and EOT. 
 

Term 4, 2020 

Monday October 12th 

Staff Development Day 
 

Tuesday October 13th 

Students commence Term4 
 

Friday October 16th 

Fotoworks 
 

October 19th -October 23rd 

Book week  
 

October 21st 

Bookweek Parade 
 

November 13th  

School Development Day 

No school for students. 
 

November 16th 

Board Meeting 
 

December 4th 

Graduation Dinner Yr 6 
 

December 14th 

Presentation Evening 
 

December 16th 

Nazareth House Visit 
 

December 17th 

Happy Chappy Day 

Students finish 

Newsletter #9 

September 15th, 2020 

Dear Parents and Community, 

Wow the end of the term already. It has been a really busy term and I feel that we have 
all earnt a rest. Enjoy the time off with your family.  

NCVISSA Atheltics Carnival 

Thank you, thank you, thank you. Thank you to all our school community including the 
students, parents and staff for all their efforts with the carnival. Sincere thanks to Mr 
Conroy who marked the oval, to the parents for running the canteen and helping set up 
and pack away. Your assistance to make the day run smoothly is appreciated. Our 
competitors were amazing and came away with the handicap shield which is a massive 
effort for our small school combination. If all goes to plan we will be a force to reckon 
with again in 2021 as we combine with Binnu. What will our name be? We have been 
playing around with the letters to see what we come up with. CHUNABI, BINCHUNA……. 

If you have a suggestion email or send it in to school to add to our list. 

SCHOOL BOARD TRAINING 

Our school board works to assist in the governance of our school. Mrs Julie Campbell has 
offered to come to Chapman Valley to complete board training with us early next term. 

STUDENT VOICE 

We have continued with an emphasis on student voice in our school this term. I have 
been having fortnightly meetings with our year 6 leaders to discuss aspects of our school. 
Lately we have discussed and organised Happy Chappy Day this Friday (don’t forget your 
frozen bananas or fruit),  graduation dinner and an item for end of year concert. On 
Tuesday we also had a whole class meeting with room 3 which was a great way to let all 
the students have their say. Today we had another whole class discussion regarding 
language for 2021. At the moment Chinese costs us $2500 for the year. SIDE (School of 
Isolated Distance Education) have been in contact and they can offer Indonesian for $50 
for the year. It is similar delivery mode. At this moment with our budget being so tight 
for 2021, this seems like a very viable option for our school. 

Staffing Term 4 

Mrs Blanke has confirmed she is taking Long Service Leave in term 4. Mrs Newhill will 
continue on in room 3 for the duration of the term. Mrs McCagh is also taking Long 
Service Leave for term 4. We wish both ladies all the best as the enjoy their well earned 
rest. We have been allocated COVID cleaning money for term 4. If you know of anyone 
who would like some cleaning hours during school hours please get in contact with Deb 
in the front office. We welcome Mrs Rayner into our Junior class next term as she begins 
her certificate through TAFE as an Educational Assistant. 
                                                                                                Cheers and stay safe 

                                                                                           Jo Luxton 

Principal 

 

 

Our School Vision:  

At Chapman Valley Primary School children are nutured, educated and challenged in  a safe and 

supportive learning environment.  We ‘Strive to Achieve’. 



 

 

In conjunction with Children’s Book Council Bookweek we will 

have our annual BookFair in the first two weeks of term 4. 

It will be an awesome opportunity for people to purchase 

books for presents for Christmas, end of year prizes and 

holiday reading.  

Our Bookweek Parade will be on Wednesday 21st October at 

9am. The students will be making their own masks or head 

attire to fit with the theme of Curious Creature, Wild Mind. 

You may have to find some clothes to fit with the mask.  

All community members are invited for the parade and 

morning tea to peruse the bookfair too. Please pass on the 

invite to all families and community members. 

 

 

Mobile devices School 

Policy 

Just a reminder that as part of 

a School Behaviour 

Management Plan we do not 

permit students to bring 

mobile devices to school. 

Mobile devices can be an 

educational distraction at 

school in students bags outside 

the classroom and we would 

not like them to 

get broken or 

damaged in 

transit or at 

school in the bag.   

 NEWSPAPER RECYCLING 

IS BACK 

As well as helping the environment recycling 

newspapers generates a little bit of money for our 

school.  

So if you would like to help us you can bundle your 

newspapers up, put a note on the top of the bundle 

that says CHAPMAN VALLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL and 

drop them off to Jack’s Shed at the Aquarena. 

                              Thank you 

 

 



 

 

 Behaviour Management Flow Chart 



 

 

Art Room 3 

In art the room 3 students have been making Paper Mache models of 

famous people. Can you pick who these models are? They have been 

made from a recycled plastic bottle and recycled newspaper. Great job. 

Collage made by Alexa 



 

 

NCVISSA Athletics 



 

 

 

 
ATTENDANCE 

Numero Competition 

Enjoy your holidays…. 

*Keep reading 

*Chat about events you are doing 

*Make learning real 

*Try a new activity 

*Visit the museum 

*Join the Clean up Coro day 

October 10th 

From week 7-10 our whole school attendance 

has been 90% .  

Our aim is for each student to attend at least 

90% of the time. 

REMEMBER if your child is not at school please 

send us a message or phone to notify us. 

5 days attendance in a week 

earns an extra raindrop of 

KINDNESS to Yourself. But do 

stay home if you are unwell. 

Stay home and recover. 

 

For the first time the year 6 stu-

dents participated in the Numero 

Challenge On Tuesday 6th Septem-

ber at Allendale Hall. They came 

6th out of 18. An amazing effort for 

a first time effort. The challenge is 

very different to just playing a 

game. 

Our students received an email 

from the organiser, Julie Richards 

to congratulate our students and 

to say what a credit our students 



 

 

SCHOOL NEWS 
   

REPORT ALL SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY 

AROUND THE SCHOOL 

If you happen to see anything that looks suspicious around 

our school, please contact the Northampton Police Station 

on 99347600 or      

Jo Luxton on 0429 977 603. 

Please ensure you take note of vehicle 

number plates and other details should we 

need to assist police with their enquiries.  

 

     

 

 

 Our School Creed 

This is our school 

Let peace dwell here 

Let the rooms be full of contentment 

Let Love abide here 

Love of one another 

Love of mankind, and 

Love of Life itself 

Let us remember 

That as many hands build a house 

So many hearts make a school 

     IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE  

                       CALENDAR  

 

 

*YEAR 6 GRAD DINNER 4th DECEMBER 

*END OF YEAR CONCERT 14th DECEMBER 

*Visit to Nazareth House 16th DECEMBER 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

TERM 4 CALENDAR 2020 
We
ek Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Satur-

day 
Sun-
day 

1 

October 12 
  
Staff Development 
Day 
  

October 13 
  
Students Commence 
Book Fair 

October 14 
  
  
  
  

October 15 
  
  
  
  
  

October 16 
  
Fotoworks 
 BEARS Club 
  

Oct 
17 

Oct 
18 

2 

October 19 
  
Book Week 
Bookfair 
  
  

October 20 October 21 
  
 Bookweek 
Parade 

October 22 
  
  

October 23 
 
World of Maths Day to 
Binnu 
  
  

Oct 
24 

Oct 
25 

3 

October 26 
  

October 27 
  

October 28 
  
  
Newsletter 

October 29 
  
  

October 30 
 BEARS Club 
  

Oct 
31 

Nov 1 

4 

Nov 2 
  
  

Nov 3 
 
SciTech 

Nov 4 
  
  
  

Nov 5 
  
Outdoor Play School 
Day 
  

Nov 6 
  
  

Nov 7 Nov 8 

5 

November 9 
  
  

November 10 November 11 
  
Remembrance Day 
 BEARS Club 
  
  

November 12 
  
  
  

November 13 
  
School  
Development  
Day 

Nov 
14 

Nov 
15 

6 

November 16 
  
School Board Meeting 
  
  

November 17 
  

November 18 
  
Newsletter 
  
  
  

November 19 
  
  
  
  

November 20 
  
NCVISSA 
Summer Carnival 
  
  

Nov 
21 

Nov 
22 

7 

November 23 
  
  

November 24 November 25 
  
  
  

November 26 
  
  

November 27 
 BEARS Club 

Nov 
28 
  

Nov 
29 

8 

Nov 30 
  
  

Dec 1 Dec 2 
  
  
  

Dec 3 
  
  
  
  
  

Dec 4 
  
Graduation Dinner 
Year 6 

Dec 5 Dec 6 

9 

December 7 
  

December 8 
  

December 9 
  
  
Newsletter 
  

December 10 
  
  

December 11 
Upside down  
Christmas Tree 
Volunteers after-
noon tea 
BEARS Club 

Dec 
12 
  
  

Dec 
13 

10 

December 14 
  
End of Year Concert 
6pm 

December 15 
  
  

December 16 
  
Nazareth House Visit 
  
  

December 17 
  
Happy Chappy Day 
  
Student finish Term 4 

December 18 
  
  

Dec 
19 

Dec 
20 

  
December 21 
  

December 22 
  

December 23 
  

December 24 
  

December 25 
Christmas Day 

Dec 
26 
  

Dec 
27 
  

  
December 28 
  
  

December 29 
  

December 30 
  

December 31 
  

January 1 
  

Janu-
ary 2 
  

Janu-
ary 3 
  


